
Candidates for our 2025 Vestry 
 

Stephen H Cole (Steve), born and raised 
an Episcopalian.  In a committed 
relationship with Steve Penning 37+ 
years and married in 2008.   
I have attended many churches over the 
years and have been active from an early 
age, starting with a children’s choir and 
as an Acolyte at 10 years old.  I have 
served in many ministries over the years 
and as a vestry member.  As an active 
vestry member I have served both as Jr. 
Warden and  Sr. Warden and have 
always worked to serve my Church. 
In the two years that we have been 
attending St. Andrew’s, I have become 
very comfortable with this community and 
hope to serve in a more active role. 

  

 

 

        

 

 

 

I am Sue Clary, a life-long Episcopalian, 
attending St. Andrew's now for over a 
year. Prior to that a member of St. Luke's 
in Sequim, with several terms on the 
Bishop's Committee there (a very long 
time ago!) and on the vestry; my home 
has been in Sequim for 49 years. 
I am a happily retired elementary school 
teacher and principal (30 years).  During 
the years 1978-2008, I was a volunteer 
for the Diocese of Olympia for leadership, 
group development, and congregational 
consulting and later served on the staff of 
the College for Congregational 
Development in its initial five years. I 
have been a diocesan regional leader and 
served on Diocesan Council for three 
years.  
At St. Andrews, I am currently involved 
as an usher and with the Fellowship 
Team.  I am humbled and honored to be 
asked to serve on St. Andrew's 
vestry.  St. Andrew's is filled with God's 
beloved children and ministries to the 
Port Angeles area which I am pleased to 
support.  God bless us, everyone.  

          

 

 


